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Date issued: 19th of March 2025

Freedom of Information Request 44/25

You asked us…

I write regarding the Metro facility at Taffs Well.

It appears to me that the above facility is well behind schedule and therefore over budget.

I therefore formally request a response under the Freedom of Information Act detailing the following:

1. When was the original completion date
2. What extension of time has been granted under the Contract.
3. Of the extensions granted how much was awarded with time and money 
4. What was the original Contract Sum awarded to the Main Contractor 
5. What is the anticipated final account
6. With regards the rolling stock standing idle at the depot when will they all become fully operational?
7. What is the reason why the rolling stock is standing idle and not running on the Valley Lines?

RESPONSE

Question 1

The original completion date was 30th January 2023.

Question 2

No extensions of time have been granted under the contract. The depot formally commenced operation in July 2024.

Question 3

No extensions of time were granted as the contractor entitlement was not demonstrated.

Question 4

The original contract sum for construction of the Depot was approximately £98m.

Question 5

The anticipated final account is approximately £119m.



Question 6

The brand-new Class 398 tram-trains which are stored at the depot site are planned to enter passenger service in late 2025 / early 2026. 

Question 7

Before trains can enter passenger service, they must undergo essential testing on the network to ensure safe and reliable operation, as well as compliance with signalling systems, the bespoke interaction with the discontinuous electrification and other infrastructure. Additionally, all train drivers and crew members need to be trained on the new fleet. Once all required testing is completed and approval is granted by the relevant authorities, the trains can officially enter passenger service.

Testing has been underway since shortly after the delivery of the first vehicles to Taff’s Well Depot, to prepare for the new trains to enter service in late 2025 / early 2026.


We hope this information is of use to you.

Yours sincerely,  
 
Transport for Wales

Appeal Rights
If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please write to the Head of Freedom of Information at either Transport for Wales, 3 Llys Cadwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH or freedomofinformation@tfw.wales. Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter. If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner (ICO) can be contacted at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or you can contact the ICO through the 'Make a Complaint' section of their website on this link: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
The relevant section to select will be "Official or Public Information".


image1.png
TRAFNIDIAETH CYMRU
TRANSPORT FOR WALES





